Southmuir Parent Council Meeting,
Tuesday 4th June,
School Staffroom

Apologies:
Jeanette Gaul, Ron Proctor, Donna, Heather, Louise, Lynn Brown, 


Lynne Nicoll, Lynne Hawke, Lesley, Janet

Present:
Jen, Sophie, Tracy Small, Mandy, Laura, Angela, Lorna, Pam, 



Linda, Sharon

New Depute Head - Tracy Small came along to the meeting to introduce 

herself to the Parent Council before starting her new role in August.   Tracy has taught for 15 years, 13 years at the same school and lecturing at Dundee University for Education. Jen welcomed Tracy to the school.

Coffee Morning, 18th May - The coffee morning went very well and was well attended considering the other events on in the town on the day.  There was £694 profit after expenses (compared with £728 last year).  Angela and Sophie apologised for not managing to be there.

Sports Day Ice Lollies- Jen asked if everyone was happy to get then ice lollies again, everyone said this was fine. Angela to send a breakdown of the morning and afternoon pupil numbers to Jen who will order them from coop if they are happy to keep them for us until they are needed on the day. If not the coop we will find somewhere else to get them from.

P1 Induction Night, Tues 11th June, 6.30pm  - Jen and Sharon are to be at the Induction night to tell primary 1 parents about the work that the parent council does and try to recruit new members for the Parent Council. There is to be a flier in the induction pack as well.

Davidson Park Sat 29th June 12-4pm - Refreshments stall and Tombola, soft drinks Cans and Water and Quenchy cups. Face painting, Sophie to provide face paints. Jen has gazebos and will borrow school pasting tables. Anyone available to help on the day please let Jen know.

Parent Council Night Out - There will be a night out on Sat 29th June meeting in the Kerimor at 8pm everyone is welcome!

Report Cards - There seems to have been some queries regarding the report cards so Angela handed out an Assessment and Reporting leaflet to explain the curriculum for excellence levels(copy attached). There was a lot of discussion re the different communication methods to keep parents involved with their childs learning. Angela explained that the learning logs are to be developed further and will be coming home more often throughout the year. On track for learning is an online resource which teachers use to input information for each individual child. 

Angela will be implementing 2 parents evenings in the year (October and 

Easter), with report cards coming out towards the summer holidays.  Parents are also encouraged to use homework diaries if there are any concerns, communication with teachers needs to be a 2 way open communication. 

Angela would like parents involvement in developing the use of learning logs and sharing what children are learning in school.

School Policy/Procedure for behaviour in school- The old policy was underdevelopment so Angela has drafted a new Anti bullying policy which was handed out for feedback to be given by the summer holidays. (Copy attached)

Restorative approaches are to be developed further with the pupils, teachers/ staff and parents to help with behaviour in school.

AOCB
Book Fayre - Week commencing 10th June.  Jen to alter the letter to go out in school bags.

M&M Production- It was discussed that M and M productions, which the Parent Council pays to perform pantomime in the school, is no longer value for money. Angela spoke to the group about Rep production of BFG as Christmas treat and literacy project, everyone was very keen about this.

Playground Shed - There is money being raised to purchase a new shed for the paly equipment in playground through writing to local companies, health grant etc.

Tesco - New items have been added as of 5th June, please have a look!

A big thank you to Lorna and Heather for all their years of support on the Parent Council!

AGM - Tuesday 27th August 6.30 - disband meeting in Staffroom. 
7pm AGM in Classroom. 
Advert in paper for AGM - first week back in August, could Lynne Nicoll do this?

